
 

 
 

386 Wilcox Street 
Hamilton, ON 
L8L 8K5 
905.528.2511 
stelco.com 

July 2025  

Re: Toxic Substance Control Act Regulated and Prohibited Chemicals   

To whom it may concern,   

As at the date hereof, Stelco Inc. (Stelco) hereby confirms, to the best of its knowledge, that the steel 
products manufactured at our facilities do not contain any Persistent, Bioaccumulative and Toxic (PBT) 
Substances included in the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (USEPA) final rules published 
originally in January 2021 and updated in 2024 under the Toxic Substances Control Act.  The substances 
considered under this declaration include: 

• Phenol, isopropylated phosphate (PIP 3:1)  
• Decabromodiphenylether (DecaBDE)  
• 2,4,6-Tris(tert-butyl) phenol (2,4,6-TTBP)  
• Hexachlorobutadience (HCBD)  
• Pentachlorothiophenol (PCTP)  
• Trichloroethylene (TCE) 
• Perchloroethylene (PCE)  
• Carbon Tetrachloride (CTC)   

Information about Stelco’s products and Safety Data Sheets (SDS) may be found on the company 
website.  

Stelco will continue to monitor the Candidate List and will provide additional information regarding any 
applicable changes when reasonably practicable.  

Please be advised, however, that the foregoing may not apply to pre-painted products supplied to your 
company by third party steel processors subcontracted by Stelco. The paints used to coat those steel 
products are specified by the customer. Please contact your Stelco Customer Technical Services 
Representative if Stelco supplies your company with pre-painted products, or if you have any further 
questions. 


